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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







March 1, 2023





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
March 1, 2023. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee
Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell



Iberville
Earl Matherne


Assumption

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Sean McGee



Iberia

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Travis Johnson 


CPRA
William Tyson


Executive Director
Richard Sparks


Superintendent
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
Will Tyson asked to add to the agenda two Right of Entry requests from the Corps of Engineers. Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche, to add the items.
Vote on Roll Call:

Yeas:
Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Hebert, Jewell, Matherne, Meche, and Thibodeaux

Nays:  None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Guillory, Harvey, McGee, and Rockforte
The vote in favor thereof was unanimous, the motion passed unanimously.  
                                                                     * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments. Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting agenda. 

                                                                     * * * *
After review, Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the February 1, 2023, meeting as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the Commissioners that he recommends we advertise to roll forward to increase our millage rate from 4.01 to 4.04.  He said if we do not do so this year, we will lose the ability to do so.  Next year we could lose as much as $400,000 in income from the millage from Pointe Coupee Parish and this would help offset some of that loss.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, and unanimously carried to advertise to increase the millage rate from 4.01 to 4.04.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson asked the board to consider approval of a Right of Entry request from the Corps of Engineers for surveys and soil borings in West Baton Rouge Parish, Item 246-R.  This work would be at Smithfield. Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, and unanimously carried.

The second request from the Corps of Engineers is for the Right of Entry for surveys and soil borings in West Baton Rouge Parish, Item 228-R starting inside the port, north of the fence at the lock.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried.

The third request from the Corps of Engineers is in Pointe Coupee Parish on the East River Levee. Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried.

Mr. Will Tyson said the fourth request is in St. Martin Parish near Butte LaRose on the West River Levee.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, and unanimously carried.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Travis Johnson of CPRA said he had no report.  
                                                                     * * * * 
Commissioner Daniel Hebert moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, and unanimously carried to authorize advertisement for fuel, aggregates, and official journal.
                                                                     * * * * 
The 36th Annual Association of Levee Boards Workshop will be held April 27-28, 2023 in Baton Rouge.  If Commissioners plan to attend, they should contact the staff to let them know.

                                                                     * * * * 
President John Grezaffi advised the board that there is a slide out of Morganza near the Morganza structure and it is threatening the railroad tracks there.  He said we have advised the Corps of Engineers and asked them to handle it.

* * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne and without objection, the meeting was adjourned. 
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
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